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Growing Young in Christ 

From the Principal 

CONTACT US 
 

ST FRANCIS DE SALES 

Principal - Christine White 

Vice Principal - Angela Faiola 

General Inquiries - 03 8773 6700 

Absence Line - 03 8773 6788 

E. principal@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

 

SFS ADVISORY BOARD 

Chairperson  - Fiona Fowler 

SFS Parents & Friends Association 

President  - Elena Senise 

Vice President  -  Courtney Thursfield 

Treasurer—Shivanthi Perera 

Secretary - Raquel Netto & Mandy Admiraal 

E. sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

SFS Maintenance Committee 

Brad Jackson 

ST KEVIN’S PARISH 

Parish Priest:  Fr Desmond Moloney 

Assistant Priest:  Fr Dong Tran 

120 Hallam Road, Hampton Park 3976 

T.  9799 2108 

E.  HamptonPark@cam.org.au 

 

KHARISMA KIDS 

0411 295 273 

 

JUNE 

Tue 25th School Banking Day 

Thu 27th Specialist Day  -  

Be the Best You  

wear something blue 

Fri 28th Feast of the Sacred Heart 

Mass at 9.30am 

Fri 28th Mini Vinnie’s Action Team visit to 

St John’s College  10.30am 

Fri 28th Last day of Term 2— 

early dismissal  - 2.30pm 

JULY 

1—12 School Holidays 

Mon 15th Start Term 3 

Tue 16th School Banking Day 

Wed 17th 6pm  School Advisory Board 

7.15pm  P & F Committee Mtg 

Fri 19th Winter Interschool Sports  

Sat 20th Mowing Roster—Team  4 

Tue 23rd School Banking Day 

Fri 26th Winter Interschool Sports 

Fri 26th P & F Morning Tea & Uniform 

Shop Sales 

Tue 30th School Banking Day 

AUGUST 

Fri 2nd Winter Interschool Sport  

Fri 9th Winter Interschool Sport 

Fri 9th P & F Afternoon Tea 2.54pm 

Sun 11th Mowing Roster 1pm—3pm 
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         AS ONE IN FAITH WE LEARN AND GROW  
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Electronic Reports 
By now you should have received the first electronic school report from 

St Francis de Sales about your child’s progress this semester. If you did 

not receive an email please check your SPAM mail. The email will come 

from nForma and not from the school. Please email the office if you did 

not receive the email.  

We hope you like the new electronic report. A Parent Portal Quick Guide 

was sent home on Thursday 20 June via FlexiBuzz to help you navigate 

the steps to your child’s report. If you have had difficulties accessing the 

report we will have staff to assist you on Tuesday 25 June between 9am 

and 11am and again between 3:30 and 4pm. 

Parent/Guardian Code of Conduct 
From time to time we review and update various school policies. This 

week we have presented our new Parent/Guardian Code of Conduct to 

the St Francis de Sales School Advisory Board for approval.  

It is the intention of the St Francis de Sales Primary School Parent/

Guardian Code of Conduct to provide all parents with clear guidelines re-

garding the conduct expected of them whilst on the school premises, 

communicating with staff and other parents at the school as well as 

online, engaging in school related activities, attending school events or in 

any other way representing the school.  Parents are expected to uphold 

the school’s core values & expectations at all times. 

This Code of Conduct aims to support the school’s existing Child Safety 

Code of Conduct, which further consolidates the school’s commitment to 

providing a safe, supportive and respectful environment everyone for at 

St Francis de Sales Primary School.  

       Cont’d next page 
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From the Principal 

Our Culture of Respectful Relationships 

Among students, staff and parents we strive to develop the following: 

a respect for the innate dignity and worth of every person 

an ability to understand the situation of others, a cooperative attitude in working with others 

open, positive and honest communication, the ability to work respectfully with other people 

trusting relationships, responsible actions. 

 

In promoting and upholding this culture, we expect that parents will:  

support the school’s Catholic ethos, traditions and practices support the school in its efforts to maintain a posi-

tive teaching and learning environment understand the importance of healthy parent/teacher/child relationships 

and strive to build the relationships adhere to the school’s policies treat staff, students and other parents with re-

spect and courtesy.  

The full Policy will be sent to you via Flexibuzz. Please come and have a cuppa with me on 

Tuesday after Morning Gathering if you would like to chat about this policy and ways we 

can enhance a culture of respectful relationships or call me for a chat on Tuesday.  Early in 

Term 3 all families will be sent this code via Care Monkey and will be asked to 

acknowledge that they have read the policy and will support the school in promoting and 

upholding a culture of respectful relationships. 

 

2018 Annual Report to the Community 

Each year in June, every Catholic school is required to complete an Annual Report to the Community on the 

previous year’s priorities and achievements. Our report has been completed and has been approved for pub-

lishing by the Catholic Education Office. The report can now be accessed on our school website under News 

and Events. 

Baby News 

I am very excited to announce the birth of my third grandson Charlie on Monday 17th June 

2019. Being a grandparent is such unimaginable JOY and I feel very blessed. I look forward to 

enjoying and treasuring very precious moment of the journey ahead. 

School Closure 

On Monday 5th August we will have a school closure day so that staff can work to-

gether on the review and development of a school Vision for the next decade of our 

school’s journey. During the process of developing a Vision we will be consulting 

with parents, staff, students and our parish community. We look forward to devel-

oping a succinct statement that will be at the forefront of our future plans and di-

rections. A vision that captures the essence of what we inspire for our school com-

munity at St Francis de Sales. 

Christine White 

Principal 
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Education in faith 
Encompassing: Prayer, Liturgy, Sacraments, Icons/Symbols 

 “They all ate and were filled”. 
      Luke 9: 11–17 

Jesus continued to teach the crowds that had gathered until late 
in the day when his disciples came to him and said that Jesus 
should let the crowd go so that they might find food and a place 
to stay. Jesus told the disciples to feed the crowd themselves, 
but they knew it would be impossible because they only had five 
loaves of bread and two fish among them. Jesus instructed the 
disciples to divide the people into groups of fifty. Jesus took the 
five loaves and two fish, blessed and broke them and shared 
them among the people. Not only was this food sufficient for the 
crowd but they had twelve baskets of leftovers. 
 

How many meals do we prepare not knowing exactly who will eat them? As the dynamics of our families change, 
there may be a few more or a few less at each meal. Sometimes we invite co-workers or neighbors at the last 
minute to join us for dinner, or our children may ask if Joey can stay for dinner! We can be creative stretching a 
meal to feed a few more or have some really great leftovers for the next day's lunch! However they turn out, our 
meals are opportunities for sharing love by our efforts in preparation, with those who gather at the table, and the 
conversation we share as we eat. Mealtime is important for all families, and we need to make every effort to help 
them become sacred moments of the day. 
 

Who does your family know who is hungry, alone, or does not have enough to eat? Maybe you know someone 
who fits into two or even all three of these categories. Make an effort to take a meal to them, or better yet, have 
them share a meal and conversation with your family. Learn as much as you can about their needs by listening 
carefully to what they tell you in conversation. After the event, decide if there is anything you learned that you 
might do to help lighten their burden. 

Yours in Christ! 

 

Elisabetta Micallef 

Religious Education Leader (REL) 

emicallef@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

 

 

Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass: 

Feast of the Sacred Heart mass is on Friday 28th June (Week 10).  

The mass will be held at 9:30am in LS3. All families are welcome  

to attend. We hope to see you there!  

 

 

We also think about how we can respond to God’s gift to us by giving to others who are in 

need. We are asked to bring, where possible, a gift of non-perishable food, warm winter 

clothing or a gold coin donation to be placed in the House Team baskets in each LS. 

These items will then be placed before the altar when we gather together.  

“The supreme happiness of life is 
the  

 

conviction that we are loved”  

mailto:emicallef@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Office News 

HERE ARE THE DATES FOR THE REST OF THE 2019/2020 ROSTER. 

IF YOUR DATE WAS CANCELLED OR YOU COULD NOT ATTEND YOUR  

ROSTERED DATE—PLEASE FEEL FREE TO JOIN ANY OF THESE DATES.   

REMEMBER TO SIGN THE ATTENDANCE SHEET ON THE DAY 

 July  9am—11am  Saturday 20th 

 August 1pm—3pm  Sunday 11th 

 Sept  9am—11am  Saturday 14th 

 Oct  9am—11am  Sunday 6th  Day light savings begins 

   Working Bee # 2 Saturday 19th 9am—12noon 

 Nov  1pm—3pm  Saturday 2nd Melbourne Cup long weekend 

   1pm—3pm  Sunday 17th  

 Dec  9am—11am  Sunday 1st 

   9am—11am  Saturday 14th 

 Jan 2020 9am—11am  Saturday 18th Term holiday 

 Feb 2020 1pm—3pm  Sunday 2nd 

   9am—11am  Saturday 15th 

MOWING ROSTER 

Team 4 

Saturday 

July 20th 

9am—11am 

Brad Scicluna Jayson Payot Anil John 

Satheesh Kumar Gopi Marie Lazarre Craig Fowler 

Jon Mole Ramachanthran Balakrishnar Mike Mills 

Andrew Paydon Rohan Maben Saji Jacob 

Botros Meina Phillip Galileos Sourbah Gosain 

Hiranya Habaragamuwage   
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Learning and Teaching 
Encompassing: Student Outcomes, Policy, Assessment, Reporting, Principles and Pedagogy.  



122 Paterson Drive, Lynbrook  3975   T 03 8773 6700    E principal@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au   W www.sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

Learning and Teaching 
Encompassing: Student Outcomes, Policy, Assessment, Reporting, Principles and Pedagogy.  

Week 9 Production News 

 

Production Props  

Props are coming along for the 2019 Productions. Last Friday, I was 
lucky enough to have several ex-SFS students come and help me 
finish off a yellow submarine (drawn perfectly by our SFS artist, 
Louise) and a CD wall. The girls worked very hard to finish these off, 
well done! 

 

If you would like to get involved in creating props at school, I will be 
working on props every Friday from 11.30am – 12:30pm - just send 
me an email or let me know in person first. 

 

Production Costumes (provided by families) 

As stated in the letter distributed in the Term 1 Parent Teacher inter-
views, costumes are to be provided by families. These costumes are 
not required until the SFS dress rehearsals in Term 3, but with the 
school holidays are coming up, it is a great time to organise these. 

 

I encourage families to have a look at what children already have in 
their cupboards. Please ensure that the clothing does not have any 
logos/labels. Turning shirts inside out is a solution for this. Otherwise, 
Target, Best n’ Less and Kmart are my “go to” places for cheap block 
coloured tops/pants without logos.  

 

Additional items (such as sunglasses/hats) will be provided by the school on 
the Production evenings.  

 

If you have misplaced your child’s letter, please either see your Home Group 
teacher or Kristy for another copy.  

 

Truck/Van Drivers needed 

We are still looking for anyone who has a van/truck to  

help us move our props on the days of Production: Friday 13th September/
Friday 11th October at 8am. If you are available, please let me know.   

 

Donations of props 

We are still looking for props to be donated. We are looking for beach items for the Junior Production (beach 
towels, sun chairs, beach balls etc.) and any items that resemble different decades for the Senior Production 
(old technology - phones, typewriters, lava lamps - any junk you want to get rid of, we'll be happy to keep). 
Thank you very much to the families that have kindly donated props. The Freni family have been donating on 
the weekly – an amazing effort!! 

 

Kristy Galea 

Music Teacher 

kgalea@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au   

mailto:kgalea@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Learning and Teaching 
Encompassing: Student Outcomes, Policy, Assessment, Reporting, Principles and Pedagogy.  
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Learning and Teaching 
Encompassing: Student Outcomes, Policy, Assessment, Reporting, Principles and Pedagogy.  

 

Unfortunately, due to weather, the 

Grade 5/6 outdoor sports were can-

celled on Wednesday for Lightning 

Premiership. Volleyball and Netball 

were the only teams able to play their 

games as they were located indoors 

at Casey Leisure Centre.  
 

We congratulate the students and their 

coaches, Chris for netball and Anthony for 

volleyball. The results of the day were: 

Mixed Netball – 2nd  

Girls Netball – 4th  

Mixed Volleyball – 5th  

Girls Volleyball – 4th  

 

Well done to the students and coaches and thank you to Lulli for attending. 

 

We congratulate the four students who attended Regional Cross Country on Thursday: Tate, Keava, Kian and Alex-

is. What an amazing effort to make it this far!! Even though the weather was cold,and wet the students represented 

SFS proudly, doing their best.  

 

Well done!! We are very proud of you and all your efforts, training twice a week before school in the cold and some-

times drizzling mornings. We also thank Lulli and all the staff who assisted with the students’ training. As is evident 

in the results, it made a huge difference. 

 

Lulli & Giuliana 
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Student Well-Being 
Encompassing: Student Engagement, Student Connectedness, Classroom Climate, Inclusion and Prevention to Intervention. 

mConnect with Wellsprings for Women 

Last Friday we had a parent work shop with life coach Dr 

Yasmin Raja. The presentation was all about how Important 

it is for us to love ourselves, take care of ourselves and take 

responsibility in our lives for our actions. While we only had 

a small group, it allowed parents a chance to feel comforta-

ble to open up and share how they were feeling. We are 

looking forward to having 1 or 2 more workshops in term 3, 

with dates to still be confirmed. We are going to again offer 

a school holiday excursion for parents to attend with their 

children on Monday 1st July. I will send an invite out on 

Caremonkey very soon. We are going to the city, to Federa-

tion square. We will look at the artwork at the Ian Potter 

Gallery and the children section of the gallery. We will look 

around Federation square and have a walk and explore along Birrarung Marr. We will have lunch and a play at 

the playground at Birrarung Mar then catch the tram to Parliament station before returning to school. Parents will 

need to cover the cost of their Miki train tickets and provide their own lunch and drinks. If you would like to come 

along please email me rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au with how many people in your family will be attend-

ing.  

BeYou 

BeYou is a framework that looks at mental health. At SFS we are a BeYou school where we value the 
mental health of the students, teachers and all members of our school community. We will be launching BeYou 
next Thursday at our specialist day. The children will be signing a contract for us to display in the school that 
states how important mental health is. For more information visit beyou.edu.au 

This week’s fact sheet is on confidence and motivation. 

Self-motivated children tend to stick at things for longer  

They feel a sense of control over what they’re doing and are more likely to take on new challenges. When chil-
dren feel they can achieve their goals, they feel good about themselves which benefits their confidence. 

Children can be more curious about some things compared to others 
Their level of confidence can also vary depending on what they’re doing and how they’re feeling. Like adults, 
they can be motivated to do some activities more than others. Sometimes children can be less motivated be-
cause they feel tired or unwell or because of their temperament or personal style. This tells us motivation is com-
plex and can be influenced by many factors. 
 

There are many ways families and educators can support children's developing motivation. 
You can provide an inviting and safe environment that can be explored in the presence of warm, caring and trust-
ed adults. You can scaffold children's learning and gradually reduce involvement over time. You can ask children 
questions, talk them through activities, and praise their efforts.  
 

Remember, motivation doesn't always need to be facilitated by adults – children can be very good at motivating 
each other too. 

Twilight Market 

Our annual community market is on Thursday 7th November from 5pm until 8pm. A reminder to all, that ex-
pressions of interest are due at the end of this term. I am still looking for donations from local businesses that we 
can use for a silent auction. Money raised will go towards our school community garden. If you have any ques-
tions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

mailto:rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  

                MINI VINNIES 
 
 

                          The 5/6 Social Justice Action Team needs your help! 
For the winter appeal we are collecting non perishable food items for the people in poverty and we need 

YOU to donate canned food, blankets and toiletries. 
 

This year it is a competition between the 4 houses and so far this is the amount each has collected: 
 

 BOSCO—38 items 
 MACKILLOP, - 65 items 

PATRICK—81 items 
AND 

TERESA—76 items 
 

 Whoever brings in the most non perishable items wins, but 
any expired food won’t count.  

WHO WILWIN?????? 
 

By Tahlia, Jayda and Aura  

 

 

 

The 5/6 Social JusticeAction Team had a 

great talk with our guest speakers from the 

Casey Youth Vinnies Conference, Arnhie 

and Chantelle. They really clarified what they 

do in the St Vincent de Paul Society. We 

played some games and did activities while 

connecting with each other. We really en-

joyed them co ming and talking to us about 

how we can make a change in our communi-

ty towards poverty, homelessness and finan-

cial difficulties.  

 

We look forward to the MAD Day (Make a Difference Day) walk on the last day of school at St John’s Regional 

College, Dandenong. We will be joining our CSYMA (Catholic Schools Youth Ministry Australia) buddies who 

are Year 10s to walk around Dandenong to make a difference to those less fortunate. We are currently busy 

gathering donations from our friends and families. All the money we raise will be joined with the money that 

students at St. John’s raise to assist those less fortunate by helping Wellsprings for Women who are located in 

Dandenong and assist women in need and the Sasallian Foundation who assist those in need overseas. We 

look forward to sharing with you how much we raise. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Olivia and Aura 

 

GRADE 5/6 SOCIAL JUSTICE ACTION TEAM 

MINI VINNIES NEWS 
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  

SFS TWILIGHT MARKET 

Thursday 7th November 2019, 5-8pm 

 

Please keep Thursday November the 7th 2019, 5-8pm  
free for SFS’s Twilight Market. 

If you have a small business that you would like to promote or know 
someone who does, come and be a part of our annual Twilight Market.  

No used clothing stalls please. 

Price per stall is $20. Stallholders keep all of their profits. 

If you, or anyone you know, is interested in holding a stall, please email 
Rachel your name, contact phone number and stall type or submit the 
reply slip below to St Francis de Sales School Office by Friday June 
28th at: 

rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST – SFS TWILIGHT MARKET 

Please return by Friday June 28th 2019 

Full name:……………………………………………………………………………………………….………. 

Mobile Phone:  ……………………………………………………………………………………..……….. 

Email:…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Child’s name and group: (if applicable)  ……………………………………………………. 

Stall Type:……………………………………………………..……………………………………………….. 

mailto:jtjorpatzis@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

Specialist Day Pizza Fun Lunch  

Thursday 27 June 

Just a reminder that the Specialist Day Pizza Fun Lunch is coming up on Thursday 27 

June at first lunch.  Final orders close on Monday morning. There is no cost for this 

Fun Lunch so make sure your child doesn’t miss out by returning the order form to the 

office by Monday 24 June.  

Thank you! 

 

 

Final week of Woolworths “Earn & Learn” 

Thank you for supporting our school by collecting Earn and Learn stickers. 

Please return all stickers to the school by the end of Term 2 so we can 

count all the stickers over the holidays and submit our tally to Woolworths. 

If you would like a sticker sheet, please grab one from the office – this 

makes it easier for us to count the stickers. 

We’ll soon be able to exchange the stickers for science, technology, 

maths and arts equipment for the school which all our kids can use.  

Let’s stick together and make this our biggest collection yet! 

 

 

Red Rooster Fun Lunch Update 

Last Friday, many students enjoyed a delicious hot Red Rooster lunch! Thanks to your generous support, the 
P&F were able to raise over $500 and we are thrilled to be able to donate this money to the school to support 
the Junior and Senior School Productions. We know the students have been busy with rehearsals and Kristy has 
been working tirelessly on the Productions – we are so excited to see all their hard work in action at the upcom-
ing School Productions.  

Keep up the great work!! 
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

2019|2020 Entertainment Books – available now! 

With school holidays fast approaching, now is the perfect time to buy the brand new 2019 | 2020 Entertainment 

Book! You can enjoy thousands of valuable offers for everything you love to do and support our School. If you 

want to see what offers are available in the new book – there is a copy you can flick through at the office. You 

can purchase a physical book from the office or if you prefer, you can use this link to purchase a digital mem-

bership which you can access on your smart phone: 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/9g12847 

The Entertainment Book, and the Entertainment Digital Membership, are 

your guide to the most popular restaurants, attractions, shopping, travel 

and more. 

 School holiday activities including movie tickets, bowling, laser tag, 

Timezone, playcentres, TunzaFun, Bounce Inc, Taskworks, Crazy 

Climb, Legoland, Le Mans Entertainment, Sidetracked, Sea Life Mel-

bourne Aquarium, Melbourne Star Observation Wheel and loads 

more activities! 

 Discover over $20,000 worth of valuable up to 50% off and 2-for-1 

offers 

 Exclusive Member rates at thousands of hotels and resorts around 

the world 

 Member-only priced cinema tickets, theme park tickets, flights, gift cards and more 

 Access to valuable rental car offers you can book online with ease 

 Easy online search, mapping and reviews of participating businesses 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/9g12847
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

Popcorn and Chips  

on sale every Friday! 

We have popcorn and plain chips on sale at first lunch every Friday for 50c.  

Would you like to get involved?  
We need parent volunteers to assist with popcorn and chip sales in Term 3. Helpers are 

required from 10:55am-11:20am each Friday on a rotating roster and need to have a current Working with Chil-
dren Check.  Our current parent helpers are rostered on 2-3 times per term. If you’d like to get involved, please 
leave your name at the office or email sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au. 

 

Thursday 27 June Specialist Day – Pizza Fun Lunch 

Every Friday  Popcorn & Chip day 

 

 

Fun Run Competition 
A personalised description from the students. 

What we did when we won the fun run 

“Firstly, we raised $1,585.25. We received a number 1 badge and decorated cupcakes with popping candy, 

skittles, m&m’s and rainbow strips. We then put stickers on them and put them in a little box. We then played 

pass the parcel. It was so so fun!!” 

                                               By Toby Cole 

“When we won the fundraising, we first did cupcake decorating. There was so much candy. We got to choose a 

little bit of candy to put on our plate. When everyone in group IH was done putting candy on their plate, we got 

to ice our cupcake. When we put the icing on our cupcake, some people got icing on their hands which was 

very funny. After we decorated our cupcakes, we played pass the parcel. One of the parents played music on 

her phone while we passed the parcel. We each got a prize. After the game, we got bags full of candy. This was 

the best day ever! Thank you Mandy and Courtney.” 

                                                                             By Kiara Cabula 

“One Wednesday in term 2, Group IH got to decorate cupcakes because they raised the most money for the 

school fun-run. IH raised $1,585.25. We decorated cupcakes with lollies and decorated the box we put our cup-

cake in with stickers. We were then given a choice if we wanted to eat our cupcakes now or at home. After we 

decorated the cupcakes, we played pass the parcel and everyone got a prize. The prizes were stationary. Then 

it was time to go back to school work. It was devastating but then we realised it was home time. IH didn't have 

to do any work. We all agreed that it was the best day ever. The end. 

                                                                                                      By Chanel.K 
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